IOWA STATE TRAPSHOOTING ASSOCIATION

Annual Membership Meeting July 28, 2013

President Denny Dozark called the 2013 Annual Membership Meeting to order at 8:00 a.m. on Sunday, July 28, 2013, at the ISTA Home Grounds in Cedar Falls with 97 members in attendance. Director's Mick Friedel, Jim Cole, Jon Peterson and Kevin Hartwig were present, as well as the Alternate Directors Dan Schlicher, Dave Wickman, Doug Brower, Ray Dentlinger, Lori Wickman and Debra Oelmann.

The Secretary read the minutes of the 2012 Annual Meeting. It was moved by Phil Thyer, seconded by Pat Lyman, to accept the minutes as read. Motion carried.

The Treasurer's report for the year and a summary of the state shoot were presented. There were 422 annual memberships issued in 2013 compared to 512 in 2012. The life memberships issued in 2013 were 8 compared to 3 in 2012. Grand total life memberships issued are 797. The daily fees for 2013 were \$4,401.32 (all allocated to the general fund) compared to \$4,472.00 in 2012 (allocated \$1.50 to the general fund and \$.50 to the youth fund). State shoot entries thru Saturday are 4,728 from 4,884 in 2012, down 156 shooters or 3.2%. Cash assets as of July 20, 2013, were \$85,854.64 compared to \$53,743.99 on July 20, 2012.

The High School Shoot was held Friday, May 30th and had 1,046 shooters who shot 100 targets. The SCTP Shoot was held Saturday, May 31st and Sunday, June 1st. On Saturday 734 shooters shot 200 targets and on Sunday 29 shooters shot 100 targets and 308 shooters shot 200 targets. Total targets shot, including practice, were 332,475. Our estimated profit from the High School Shoot was approx. \$32,000.

Denny Dozark commented on the Treasurer's report. Our bank balance has increased because of the following: Additional daily fees, we eliminated the EMT expense at the state shoot, we increased the farm rent, we increased camping, we sold two traps to Cedar Falls Gun Club for \$10,000, our insurance is less, our property tax will be less after they re-evaluate the camping, and our capital donations for the sales/use tax campaign. Randy Grilz moved, Louis Segebart seconded, the financial report is accepted. Motion carried.

Election of President:

Pat Lyman nominated Denny Dozark as President, seconded by Marlin Cromwell. Mark Scholl moved nominations cease, seconded by Jerry Pierce, motion carried. Denny Dozark was declared President.

Election of ATA Delegate:

Phil Thyer nominated Lori Wickman as ATA Delegate, seconded by Pat Lyman. Tim Gerdes moved nominations cease, seconded by Jerry Pierce, motion carried. Lori Wickman was declared ATA Delegate.

Election of ATA Alternate Delegate:

Beverly Domanicki nominated Dennis Bigelow, seconded by Paul Carlson. Phil Thyer nominated Dan Wood, seconded by Pay Lyman. Louis Segebart moved nominations cease, second by Doug Stanek. Jim Cole moved that based on the vote out come the winner will be the 1st ATA Alternate Delegate and the other will be the 2nd ATA Alternate Delegate.

While the vote was counted on paper ballots for 1st and 2nd ATA Alternate Delegate, Mark Scholl commented on the Friday Youth Shoot which had 42 shooters. Mark thanked the ISTA for the targets and shells used during the youth shoot, as well as Mike Cash and Larry Coe for their help for many years. Denny Dozark then thanked Justin Venner who chose the trophy package this year, and Steve Winkey who donated an alarm system in the target shed. Bob Doerres gave a report on the growing Iowa AIM Program. Mick Friedel has resigned as a Co-Director of the AIM Program and Al King from LeMars has replaced him. Denny also thanked Perry Groen, Dave Weinberg and Dennis Bigelow for their help with the grounds this past year. Dennis Bigelow was declared 1st ATA Alternate Delegate. Dan Wood was declared 2nd ATA Alternate Delegate.

Denny then stated that a Settlement Agreement between the DOR and ISTA was entered into on April 5, 2013, in the amount of \$72,869.47. The DOR will permit ISTA to pay this amount over a four-year period with interest on the unpaid balance at a rate of 3% per year.

A discussion was held on the high school shooter and not being able to win more than \$50.00 in prizes/trophies to not jeopardize their high school eligibility. Articles in Trap & Field by the ATA Delegate were discussed. Lori stated that she needs help obtaining information from around the state to place in Trap & Field.

Tom Hamann stated to the ISTA Board and made a motion that there are lots of shooters who feel it is wrong that they have to submit an application to be on the Iowa Trapshooting Teams. This motion was seconded by Beverly Dominicki. After a lengthy discussion an informal vote was taken on the matter with 37 in favor of the application and 30 not in favor. Denny Dozark stated that the Board will review the matter at its fall ISTA Board Meeting.

Denny Dozark stated that the NW Zone elections are Jim Cole as Director and Ray Dentlinger as Alternate Director. Denny thanked the retiring SW Zone Director Mick Friedel and Alternate Dan Schlicher for their work over their years in office. The new SE Zone Director is Don Wickliff and Steve Glasgow as Alternate Director.

A motion was made by Jerry Pierce that the meeting adjourn, seconded by Pat Lyman. Meeting adjourned at 9:45 am.

Debra Oelmann Secretary